
 

Religious Education: September to May for K5 through Grade 8. 
Youth Groups: Sundays, 6:00-7:30, September-April for Middle School 
Youth. 
RCIA: Sept. through May - Meets on First and Third Thursdays of each 
month at 6:30 p.m. 
The Greenwood Catholic Women’s Club meets the second Wednesday of 
each month, September through May, with a “social” at 6:30 and meeting 
beginning at 7:00. It is open to all women of the Church.  
Baptism: Parents must be registered in the  parish for 3 months and attend a 
baptism preparation class. Call the church office to sign up.* 
Marriage Preparation: Call Father Tebalt at least 6 months prior to your    
wedding date to schedule an  appointment.  
Pastoral Care: Holy Communion may be received at home, in a nursing 
home or in the hospital. If you find you are unable to attend Mass and want to  
receive  Communion, you or an immediate family member may call the office 
to make the necessary  arrangements. 
Anointing of the Sick:  Those who may be in danger of death should  receive 
the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick promptly by contacting  the parish 
or Father Tebalt at church  after the  weekend Masses. 
Facilities: The facilities and services of Our Lady of Lourdes are available to 
active members who fulfill the requirements. This includes the use of the 
church for all Sacramental Events. 
Diocesan Office of Child Protection: Our Lady of Lourdes and the Diocese 
of Charleston are committed to ensuring a safe environment for children.        
If you have any questions or  concerns, please contact Fr. Tebalt, or  the    
Diocesan   Office of  Child  Protection  Services (843-261-0430) or Louisa 
Storey with  Diocesan Victim Assistance at 800-921-8122. 
An Active Parishioner at Our Lady of Lourdes is: 
�� Registered in the parish. 
�� A faithful attendant at Mass on Sundays (includes Vigil) and Holy Days. 
�� A supporter of the parish via tithing envelopes, personal checks or the 

parish on-line giving system 
�� A participant in at least one parish program, ministry or organization. 
*Please note: Those asked to serve as Baptismal Godparents and Confirma-
tion Sponsors must meet the requirements of being an active parishioners. 

Most Rev. Robert  E. Guglielmone 
Bishop of Charleston 

 

Pastor:  Rev. Fr. Timothy D. Tebalt 
c/o  email:   office@olol.org 

 

Hispanic Ministry: 
 Rev.José Orlando Cheverria Jiménez  

c/o email:  hispanic@olol.org 
 

Deacon Joe Biviano 
c/o email:  office@olol.org 

 

Deacon Glenn Dudek 
email:  gdudek@olol.org 

 

Religious Education:  Tom McHugh 
email: education@olol.org 

 

Music Director:  Rodney Cleveland 
lakewoodrodney@aol.com  

 

Pastoral Associate:   Joseph Johnson 
email:  jjohnson@olol.org 

 

Facilities Manager:   Dan Biron 
email:  maintenance@olol.org 

 

Bookkeeper:   Walt Lordemann 
email:  finance@olol.org 

. 

Hispanic Secretary:   Stefanie Bernabe 
email:  hispanic@olol.org 

 

Parish Secretary:  Libby Bartley 
email:  office@olol.org 
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Phone/Website:   
864 223 8410 

olol.org 
 
 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday-Thursday 

9:30 - 4:30 
 

Friday 
9:30 - 12:30 

 
 
 

Confession:  
Saturday 

4:00 - 4:30 pm 



PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK AND SHUTPLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK AND SHUTPLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK AND SHUT ---INSINSINS   

�

FROM THE PASTORFROM THE PASTORFROM THE PASTOR   
 

At least to me, it seems that Lent is proceeding at an especially quick pace this year!  Already, we have arrived at the 
Fourth Sunday of Lent, which means Palm Sunday and Holy Week are only two more weeks away.  As a reminder,    
our parish’s Penance Service is scheduled for Wednesday, March 29th at 6:30 p.m. in the church.  We should have 
a total of five or six priests available to hear confessions.  Don’t wait to be reconciled!  After all, the University of South 
Carolina men’s basketball team knocked Duke out of the NCAA tournament.  That could well mean that the Apocalypse 
is upon us! 
 

A Lenten thought from St. Peter Chrysologus:  “There are three things, my brethren, by which faith stands firm, devotion 
remains constant, and virtue endures.  They are prayer, fasting, and mercy.  Prayer knocks at the door, fasting obtains, 
mercy receives.  Prayer, mercy, and fasting:  these three are one, and they give life to each other.  Fasting is the soul of 
prayer, mercy is the lifeblood of fasting.  Let no one try to separate them; they cannot be separated.  If you have only one 
of them or not all together, you have nothing.  So, if you pray, fast; if you fast, show mercy; if you want your petition to 
be heard, hear the petition of others.  If you do not close your ear to others, you open God’s ear to yourself.” 
 

Maintenance Update:  1) Competitive bids from several contractors on repairs of the church’s water intrusion issues are 
being prepared as I write this column, and we should be receiving them shortly.  Following a review of the bids and     
selection of a contractor, we will be looking to begin the repair work.  The current schedule calls for work to be com-
pleted by the end of the summer.  I’ll keep you posted as things progress. 2) The “wall washers” (those lights up high in 
the nave of the church that shine light upwards toward the ceiling and the ceiling’s reflective panels) have been a constant 
source of maintenance problems and expense since the church was completed.  The quartz bulbs burn out far too quickly 
due to excessive heat, often destroying the fixture inside the housing in the process.  Changing the bulbs is, as you might 
imagine, a big hassle, and usually also involves replacing the fixture, which is expensive.  So, we are working on those as 
well: currently, we are removing the lights, replacing the fixtures with ones that use LED bulbs, and replacing the bulbs 
themselves with LED bulbs.  LED bulbs, as you may know from your own home, generate very little heat, are extremely 
long-lived, and use far less electricity than other types of bulbs.  Once this process is complete, we should have far fewer 
burn-outs, less maintenance problems, and a somewhat lower electric bill.  Please note: we are replacing the bulbs and the 
fixtures, not the housings.  The housings (the part you see when you look up at them) are not being changed — we’re  
using the same ones.  So, when we’re all done and one looks up at them, they will all look the same as they always have 
(except that all of them will be working). 
 

Fr. Tebalt 

MASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEKMASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEKMASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEK    
Saturday  3/25 
   5:00 p.m.  †��Henry Johnson 
Sunday 3/26 
   9:30 a.m.  †��Ed Marut 
   6:00 p.m.  (Spanish) Pro Populo 
Monday  3/27  No Mass  
Tuesday  3/28 
   5:30 p.m.  Priest’s Intention 
   6:30p.m. (Spanish) Priest’s Intention 
Wednesday  3/29 
    8:00 a.m.  † Gloria Reynolds�
    6:30 p.m.  Penance Service 
Thursday  3/30 
   5:30 p.m.  Priest’s Intention�
Friday  3/31 
   8:00 a.m.   Priest’s Intention�
Saturday  4/01 
   5:00 p.m.  †�Henry Johnson 
Sunday 4/02 
   9:30 a.m.  †��Luz Maria Hernandez 
   6:00 p.m.  (Spanish) Pro Populo 

Gertrude Lovaty 
Garson Aburto 

Ed McCormick,Sr. 
Andrew Wintercorn  
William McDermott 
Perfecta Thompson 

Sherry Fowler 
William Sexton 
Nancy Rooney 
Donna Brown 

Betty Oenbrink 
Sophie Kelly 

Sandy Moffett 
Cheryl Readett 
Tammy Watts 
Mary Murphy 

Karen Krug White 
Kathryn Krug Galanski  

Tom Mulvihill  
Sara Cushing 
Phil Risinger 

Dee Mountford 
Lexi White 

Glenda Lominick 
Frank Welch 
Greg Smith 

John Nicholas 
Elaine Huntsberger 

Jenny Paulsen 
Russell Fleming   

Betty Pierce 
Chris Langley 
Debbie Hodges 

George Bell 
Kevin Glenn 
Jean Powell 

Barbara Catania 
Frances Shea 
Lauryn Scafa 

Berta Cardenas 
Connie Ruiz 

Edward Hicks 

Tim Normile 
Margaret Mueller 
Janet Cuda 
Pat Reardon 
Ray Clark 
Jeffery Moorer 
Mary Weston 
Michael Meder 
Kay Ahlstrom 
Deanne Howard 
Edward Normile 
Daisy Rodgers  
Abigail  Schuster 
James Carter 
Carlito C. Cuentes 
Theresa Carter  
Lucille Jesitus 
Ryan Elledge 
Anne Drummond 
Larry Hehl 
Rosemary McHugh 

Please pray for all our loved ones, including Adam J. Alex and Jordan Austin, serving with the armed forces,  
and for Kerry Ludwa, serving in Foreign Service in Afghanistan. 



   

     Horario de oficina para el Ministerio Hispano:  domingo y jueves:  
4:00 p.m.– 8:00 p.m y viernes: 4 p.m. - 7 p.m.  Para contrataciones 
de coro,  comunicarse con el Sr. Jesus Avila - 864-561-4859.  
 

REQUISITOS PARA EL BAUTISMOREQUISITOS PARA EL BAUTISMOREQUISITOS PARA EL BAUTISMO    
     Los padres de familia deben de registrar el bautismo en la oficina 
con 3  meses de anticipación, también deben de participar y colaborar 
en la misa. La aplicación se llenará en persona con la secretaria    
Stefanie. Debe de traer el acta de nacimiento ORIGINAL del niño/a. 
 
 

CHARLAS PREBAUTISMALESCHARLAS PREBAUTISMALESCHARLAS PREBAUTISMALES    
               Segundo Martes de cada mes después de la misa. Para más in-
formación favor de comunicarse con el Sr. Ramiro 864-337-6833. 

NEXT WEEKEND IS  I CARE, I SHARE WEEKEND!NEXT WEEKEND IS  I CARE, I SHARE WEEKEND!NEXT WEEKEND IS  I CARE, I SHARE WEEKEND!    

      THE KNIGHTS’ CORNERTHE KNIGHTS’ CORNERTHE KNIGHTS’ CORNER    
     Last 2017 Fish Fry - Friday, March 31! 
     Men of the parish, save the date: 

Wednesday, April 19 if you want to find out more 
information on the Knights of Columbus when 
our Council will be holding an informational/
social dinner in St. Bernadette Hall beginning at 
6:00 PM for those men interested in learning 
more about the Knights of Columbus.  Contact 
Lee Van Voris at 864-543-7671, Walt Lordemann 
at 864-553-4595 or Russ Kapperman at 864-341-
1752.  Dress is business casual.  

I. C. I. S.I. C. I. S.I. C. I. S.   
     Next weekend is I CARE I SHARE weekend. Please bring 
non-perishable food items to church and place them in the white 
trailer outside.  All food items will be donated to our local food 
bank.    

WOMEN’S CLUB NEWSWOMEN’S CLUB NEWSWOMEN’S CLUB NEWS  
    The Women's club has nominated the following people to 
serve on the board for the 2017/2018 club year. 
�� Annemarie Humm - president 
�� Bonnie Brown - vice president  
�� June Elmblad - treasurer 
�� Eileen Connor- secretary  
     If there are any questions or concerns please contact Angie 
Minick, current president at 864-980-1936. 

EASTER FOOD BASKETSEASTER FOOD BASKETSEASTER FOOD BASKETS   
I Care I Share is now accepting donations for the Easter Food   
Basket Program.  A collection box is available in the narthex. 
Thank you for your continued generosity��

BURDEN BOX 
     You may add your “burdens” and prayer concerns to the 
burden box which is at the foot of the cross in the nave. 

MENS RETREATMENS RETREATMENS RETREAT   
     Our Lady of Lourdes men are invited to attend a Men’s Catho-
lic Retreat from 4 PM on Friday, April 21 to 12 noon on Sunday, 
April 23. We will meet at the Living Waters Retreat Center in 
Maggie Valley, NC. If you are  interested, contact Mike Mallon at 
mikemallon@embarqmail.com for details. The cost is $175. 

ATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTSATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTSATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS    
    Don’t miss the opportunity to deepen your faith following  
Sunday morning Mass - in the Family Room. Contact Robert 
Rooney for more details. 

FINAL KNIGHTS’ FISH FRYFINAL KNIGHTS’ FISH FRYFINAL KNIGHTS’ FISH FRY    
     The Knights will be holding their third and last 
Lenten Fish Fry Dinner on Friday, March 31 in St. 
Bernadette Hall.  Dinners will be served from 6:15 
until 8:15 PM after Stations of the Cross in the 
church. Cost $8.00 for adults, $5.00 children 4 to 12, 
and 3 and under are free.  Take out  - $8.00. 

PENANCE SERVICE 
     Priests from our Deanery will be at OLOL for a Lenten      
Penance Service at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday of this week. 

HELP THE FOOD BANK!HELP THE FOOD BANK!HELP THE FOOD BANK!    
�����Declutter your house and recycle your used 
plastic bags in  the narthex in the large black  
barrel. The Food Bank needs them.�

THAT MAN IS YOUTHAT MAN IS YOUTHAT MAN IS YOU    
                Gentlemen, we will see you this Thursday in 
Bernadette Hall at 6 a.m. for coffee, donuts and  
fellowship. The program starts at 6:15 and       
concludes at 7:15. Join us for  
Session 23: A Peace Not of this World 
�� Peace: Necessary in Our Spiritual Lives 
�� Peace is a Sign of God 
�� The Holy Family: Peace in the Midst of Trial 
�� True Peace is of Not of This World 
�� Building Up Love in Today’s World 
�� Discerning Holy Desires 

MASS INTENTIONSMASS INTENTIONSMASS INTENTIONS   
      Please contact the church office if you would like to     
schedule a Mass Intention. 

SAVE THE DATE!SAVE THE DATE!SAVE THE DATE!    
     Thursday, April 27, the Knights of Columbus 
will be holding their  Annual Golf Tournament at 
The Patriot Golf Club at Grand Harbor.  
     Additional information in today’s insert. 

YOUTH GROUP NEWSYOUTH GROUP NEWSYOUTH GROUP NEWS   
     Middle schoolers, come join us on Sunday  
evenings 6:00 - 7:30. 

COMMUNITY LENTEN PILGRIMAGECOMMUNITY LENTEN PILGRIMAGECOMMUNITY LENTEN PILGRIMAGE    
     This Wednesday, March 29, meeting at First Pres-
byterian Church, Greenwood. Lunch will be served at 
12N and 1 p.m.  Lenten service is at 12:30 p.m. 

WEEKLY COLLECTIONSWEEKLY COLLECTIONSWEEKLY COLLECTIONS    
March 18 / 19 

Attendance: 1051    Collection:  $11,693.25 
Building Fund :  $562.50 

(Totals include on-line giving as well as memorial gifts.) 






